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dents only on an emergency basis. In an 
emergency situation, messages will be relayed 
through the office to your child. 

• Cell phones are allowed to be brought to school; 
however, cell phones and other electronic devices (smart 
watches, tablets, etc.) are NOT allowed to be used during 
the school hours
(8:35am to 3:15pm). The devices must be kept in the 
student's backpack during school hours. This policy 
applies to recess. If there is an emergency the student 
needs to communicate with the teacher. This policy can 
be modified at anytime if the principal determines it may 
be necessary. 

• If a parent wishes to talk with a teacher, the secretary 
will place the message in the teacher's mailbox and 
a return call will be made as soon as the teacher has 
time available.

• We cannot stress enough the im­portance of 
keeping addresses and phone numbers up to 
date at all times. These will be our source in case 
of illness or emergency. You may noti­fy us of any 
change by calling the of­fice or preferably, by 
sending a note with your child. We ask that you 
in­clude at least two names and numbers of people 
in the immediate area who may be contacted to 
come to school in case of accident or illness.

• The main method of getting infor­mation to 
you about your child and _the school is through 
the weekly Stu­dent Folder
(Peechee). Each student is given a personalized 
folder at the be­ginning of the year ( or upon 
enroll­ment). All flyers, schoolwork, and notes 
from the teacher will be put into the Folder. The 
Student Folder goes home with students on 
Thursday, and should be initialed by a parent and re­
turned by the student on Friday.
Taking Students Out of Class during School 

In order to protect your child, the district has a 
very finn policy on taking students out of classes 
during the school day. The following procedure 
will be used: 
I. Under normal circumstances, either par­ent of
the student should be allowed to take a student from
school.
2. In the event the parents are separated or 
divorced, and the school is furnished with a

certified copy of a court order wherein one 
of the parents is granted custody of the stu­
dent, then the student should be released 
only to the parent who has the sole custody. 

3. In the event a student has a guardian; the
school will release the student to his/her
guardian. The school will have a certified
copy of the guardianship order. (A tempo­
rary guardianship order properly executed
by the County Judge will fulfill require­
ment.)
4. The only other persons who should be
pennitted to take students from the school
are those who have been given written per­
mission by the person or persons who have

control of the student (such as those listed 
on your emergency fonn). 
5. The principal or designated representa­
tive should be the only person authorized to
release the student from school.

School Supplies 

Students in kindergarten through fifth 
grade need a backpack. Our older students 
also find a binder to be useful when organ­
izing homework and other papers. 
As a parent, you might find that a box of 
school supplies with items such as pencils, 
crayons, scissors, glue, etc. is great to have 
at home for your child to use when doing 
their homework. It saves time and is al­
ways available when needed. 












































